
   

TOWN OF TROY   

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES  

  

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, November 19 

2024, at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.   

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Anne Quirion & Gaston Bathalon   

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Mike Santaw, Kim McCarthy, Roger 

Morin 

 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.   

   1.   The Meeting opened at 6:30 PM 
2.    (a) Steve reported that the service line inventory has been completed. 

(b) All water meters were read with the new meter reading system.   
   (c.) Mike Mariner, from Aldrich and Elliott, reviewed the South Pleasant  

St. waterline replacement study.  Steve reviewed two different loan 

options for the project.  

3. (a)  Mike reported the plows are ready for the snow.   

(b) The new truck will not be ready until after January, 2026.  There was 

a bit of a price difference since it was originally quoted.  A motion was 

made by Gaston to approve the new contract for the truck in the amount 

of $231,062.   

(c.) Mike spoke about VMERS retirement.  Terri is going to contact 

VMERS to schedule a time to meet with a representative from there.        

4.       Kim McCarthy asked about the possibility of changing from an annual   

property tax payment to bi-annual.  It was explained that anyone can make 

payments throughout the year. 

5.       Roger Morin gave an end-of-the-year report on the cemeteries.  He made 

a point to say Mike Starr from the American Legion did a great job putting up 

the flags prior to Memorial Day.  He sold one double lot this year.  With Dot 

Morey’s passing there is an opening on the cemetery board. 

6.        The Board reviewed the delinquent tax and water/sewer accounts.  A 

motion was made by Robert to send all accounts listed to the attorney for our 

delinquent tax sale.   



7.   Robert spoke regarding the MERP Grant monies we were awarded.  A 

motion was made by Gaston to authorize Robert to sign the MERP agreement. 

8.       Gaston discussed the baby sitting course for the ones who are interested 

at Troy School.  It wasn’t possible to have it with the Encore afterschool 

program, however, Gaston will contact Cadence and Beth and discuss it at our 

next meeting in December.    

                 9.       Meeting Minutes were approved by a motion made by Anne. 

                10.      All Orders were approved with a motion made by Gaston. 

                11.      Meeting Adjourned at 8:46 PM 

 

  


